Covid -19 Safety Protocols for 2022 Canadian National Championships

As per Biathlon Canada Policy: In order to protect the health and safety of our members and the communities in which we participate in biathlon, the Biathlon Canada Board of Directors has approved a COVID-19 Vaccination policy. This policy will apply to Biathlon Canada sanctioned events and activities.

This policy will come into effect immediately (December 9, 2021) and pertains to all athletes, support staff, officials, coaches, parents, guardians, volunteers, and spectators that attend the event.

In 2021-22 this policy will apply to the following*:

- World Youth Junior Championships Trials and Junior IBU Cup Trials: January, Valcartier, Quebec.
- Canadian Biathlon Championships: March, Prince George, BC.
- Biathlon Canada national team activities, competitions, and camps (this includes all international Tours).
- Any in-person meeting or activity organized by Biathlon Canada.

In addition to vaccination, Participants shall comply with all applicable COVID-19 public health measures such as physical distancing, wearing a mask, and staying home if they are sick.

^{*}Note that this list is non-exhaustive and additional events and activities may apply.